Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

October 8, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Bernard Rod, Sidney Green, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Corinne Yourman, Dan Caplan 
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the September meeting were approved.
Old Business
Tracy Rezvani said she was waiting to hear back from Nicholas Jackson regarding email addresses for the Listserve Project.  Staff thanked Sidney Green and Bernard Rod for conducting the interviews for the vacant committee positions. Five people were interviewed, and the recommendations for the two Public at Large positions were sent to the County Executive’s Office.  The next step is for the County Executive’s Office to send the names of the selected individuals to the County Council.
New Business

Ms. Rezvani said that she received a request from the Margaret Schweinhut Senior Center to do programming for them.  With Ron Jennings’ help, they are planning a series of programs beginning in January.  Ms. Rezvani said she will be following up with them regarding this programming. Ms. Rezvani said she has also received a request from the Department of Recreation to do programs at Long Branch Community Center in Spanish.  Corinne Yourman asked whether census scams were an issue.  Ms. Rezvani suggested that Committee members send her content, and OCP could do a newsletter and social media outreach. Sidney Green mentioned that it appeared that information on the Advisory Committee was hard to find on OCP’s website.  Ms. Rezvani said to send her suggestions for modifications, and she would make changes.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of September. Home Improvement topped the list, followed by Retail and Towing. Volunteer staff did a presentation on scams with the Department of Health and Human Services for Project Action and People on the Go. Staff also did a presentation on Car Buying at the University of Maryland for the Graduate Legal Aid Office. Staff participated in the Senior Forum and Resource Fair with Councilmembers Katz and Friedson, provided information at the Washington-Spencerville Korean SDA Church, attended Poolesville Day, and participated in the Energy Roadshow at Lincoln Park Community Center in Rockville.
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 5, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
